M I N U T E S

Equity Committee Meeting

Eugene Public Schools District 4J

200 North Monroe, Parr Room

April 17, 2012

4:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Marshall Peter, Chair; Beth Gerot, Andy Gottesman,  Melly Holloway, Misa Joo, Sarah Lauer, Joel Lavin, Kori Rodley, Linda Smart (after 4:41 p.m.), Brianna Stiller, Jane Waite members; Superintendent Sheldon Berman, Carmen Urbina,  Tibor Bessko, Sara Cramer (after 4:47 p.m.) Laurie Moses, Celia Feres Johnson, staff; Jon Saphier, Research for Better Education, guest speaker; Rosemary Villanueva, guest.
I.
Welcome and Introductions

Mr. Peter called the meeting to order at 4:34 p.m. He reviewed the agenda and passed out a list of three questions and said that members’ responses would be discussed under agenda item IV. Final Thoughts. 
Those present introduced themselves.
II.
Public Comment

No members of the public asked to speak.
Linda Smart arrived at the meeting at 4:41 p.m.
III.
 Teacher and Administrator Evaluation Conversation (Jon Saphier and Celia                   

             Feres-Johnson)
Mr. Peter told Mr. Saphier that the committee was particularly interested in how cultural competency would be tied to the evaluation process and how evaluations might impact the district’s closing of the achievement gap and elevating graduation rates. 
Ms. Feres-Johnson told the committee that teachers were excited about the evaluation model the district had chosen.  It was not punitive and recognized teachers who were doing well and provided support for those who were not doing as well as expected.  Staff hoped to have an evaluation proposal to present to the board in May and anticipated beginning pilot testing in August.  Four elementary schools, one middle school, and one high school had been chosen to test the teacher evaluation system. 

Mr. Saphier’s presentation touched on issues of racism and cultural proficiency, and focused on effort-based ability and the concept that smart was not something you were, but was something you could get.    
Sara Cramer arrived at the meeting at 4:47 p.m.

In a growth-oriented evaluation system, a teacher’s ability to build students’ confidence was an observable behavior.  Mr. Saphier emphasized that a teacher’s job was not just to teach content but to teach children how to learn it well.  He believed that nothing was as demanding as the job of classroom teaching.  A successful teacher was one who was skilled in communicating to students, who honored their backgrounds, and who got them to believe in themselves.
Observing that the district might have a competent evaluation system in place in another three to seven years, Mr. Marshall was apprehensive about whether the results of the pilots in self-selected schools could be generalized and about the likelihood of pushback from schools that had not already bought into the system.  Mr. Saphier responded that changing the culture first in schools where it was most likely to be successful, would lead to momentum and those schools would then “sell” it to others.

Mr. Lavin asked Mr. Saphier to elaborate on the concept of collaboration.  Mr. Saphier commented that inventing initiatives and structures that brought people into contact with one another generated enthusiasm for changing the culture.  Knowing how to form teams was key to solving complex problems.

Speaking from personal experience, Ms. Stiller supported Mr. Saphier’s approach of piloting the evaluation program in those schools most likely to experience success. 

Ms. Joo observed that there were implications for hiring practices and emphasized the importance of having a racial mix among the faculty.
Superintendent Berman had noticed an attitude among the public that too little was done to change the practices of teachers who were not performing well or to move them to do something else. 
Mr. Saphier responded that an evaluation system needed to accomplish two things: build a culture of constant improvements and increase the quality and frequency of feedback people received.  By identifying teachers whose teaching was unsatisfactory, a growth-oriented evaluation system could provide them with the support needed for improving. Noting that while few people were truly toxic there were some who were totally unsatisfactory teachers and a district needed to identify them and do something about it or it would lose credibility with the public. 
Mr. Peter thanked Mr. Saphier for his presentation and his work and said that he hoped Mr. Saphier’s relationship with the district was a long-term one.

IV.
Final Thoughts
Because this was the last meeting of the committee in its present form, Mr. Peter asked members to respond to the following three questions:  

1. What have you personally gotten out of being on the Equity Committee?

2. What is the most significant contribution or achievement that the committee has made?

3. What is the one “aspiration-message” that you would like to share with the new Equity Committee?
A summarized compilation of committee members’ responses follows:

· People felt privileged to work with the committee and had learned a great deal about themselves and about how to listen and hear.  The challenging work of the committee had taught patience, persistence, and courage.  They had learned from each other’s varied perspectives and from having courageous and often uncomfortable conversations. 
· Developing relationships with others at the table had been valuable and had led some to have strong allies in their anti-racism work and their work with children. 

· The value of district systems depended on the district’s willingness to look internally and to listen to those outside the district.  Without the committee, the district’s connection to the community would be weakened.
· Members felt inspired by Superintendent Berman’s vision of the committee as a community relationship builder that focused not only on the district but on the district in partnership with the community.

· During the committee’s lifetime the district had shifted from blaming students and families for children’s lack of success and had taken ownership of doing equity work.  The committee had also moved from being a forum for individual complaints and finger-pointing to helping the board to establish equity-related goals and instilling a sense of mutual responsibility for consistent improvement and for doing what was needed for all students. The committee had assisted the district to become more transparent.  

· As a result of the Equity Committee’s work, the district used an equity lens through which to make decisions. Members of the committee had succeeded in furthering the district’s development of a climate survey, anti-bullying initiatives, positive behavior support, and safer schools.

· The new Equity Committee should continue doing the work of enabling community engagement and working collaboratively both with the district and with the community and for students.  It needed to build credibility and mutual respect and to act with wisdom.  It was important to sustain the attention of district leadership and the board to equity issues.
· The committee should continue to be a voice for all minority groups in the community and should listen to parents and their experiences in order to help children.
· The new committee needed to keep students at the forefront of its work and also needed to continue working to change every district employee who interacted with children, from teacher to cook to bus driver. 
· Anthropological, sociological studies of students and families would help the district develop a better sense of culture.  

Dr. Berman concluded by saying that upon arriving in Eugene he had seen immediately that passion motivated those around the table and that they were committed to making a difference.  He appreciated committee members for sharing their insights and considered the committee’s impact on the district to be extraordinary.  His message to the new committee was that we were one community and how we worked together was how our children would prosper. 

Dr. Berman thanked members for their long-term commitment.  He thanked Mr. Peter for his remarkable facilitation and Ms. Urbina for providing outstanding staff support to the committee.
Mr. Peter thanked committee members for supporting him as chair and for allowing him to facilitate their meetings.  He applauded the district’s work on an evaluation system, on beginning to allocate resources based on actual needs of children, and on turning to data driven decision making in a time of constrained resources.  He hoped that the new committee would have a sense of hopefulness as well as a sense of impatience.  He encouraged it to devote time early on to establishing relationships and communication that produced a foundation of trust and regard. 

Finally Mr. Peter expressed gratitude that Dr. Berman had become superintendent and commended his clarity of thinking and courageousness to insist that some things were too important to be negotiable.

V.
Review Calendar
On June 6 a reception and dinner catered by South or North students will be held at 
6 p.m. to thank the Equity Committee. 

The meeting adjourned at 6:43 p.m.

(Recorded by Mary Feldman)
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